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The Pathway Academy Team is delighted to announce we successfully hosted the yearly 
Hispanic Serving Institutions (HSI) Region X meeting last month on October 26, 2017. The 

Region X meeting is meant to bring other HSI community colleges together as a community of 
practice to support one another. During these meetings we discuss institutional equity needs and 

strategies, share out student support program approaches, and support one another in the 
preparation of the mandated Annual Progress Report for all Title V programs. As a team, we 

decided to add a new dimension to the Region X meeting and use it as an Open House as well to 
invite local community high schools and educational organizations to show case Pathway 
Academy to our surrounding community. We are happy to announce that San Diego City 

College, San Diego Mesa College, Southwestern College, Palomar College, Mt. San Jacinto 
College, and Grossmont College attended the Region X meeting this year. Additionally, 

representatives from Mt. Miguel High school, Steel Canyon High school, Mt. Empire High 
school, the Grossmont Union High School District, and our very own Foundation for Grossmont 

and Cuyamaca Colleges’ also attended the Region X/Open House event. Participants were 
engaged with the activities organized for the day and pleased with the program information they 
received during the Region X/Open House event. We would like to extend a warm thanks to our 
Cuyamaca staff, faculty and administrative teams which made this event possible including, Dr. 

Julianna Barnes, Dr. Jessica Robinson, Guillermo Colls, Manuel Mancillas-Gomez, George 
Dowden, Curtis Sharon, Agustin Orozco, Dr. Lauren Vaknin, Moriah Gonzalez-Meeks, Rachel 

Jacob-Almeida, Lindy Brazil, Sandy Gonzalez, Daniel Mendoza, and Claudia Cuz-Flores. 
Without your support, none of this would have been possible. Thank you all for your devotion 

and service to our Cuyamaca students!!! 
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Joshua O’Neal is a second year Cuyamaca College student and Mount Miguel 
Alumni. He is an avid participant in Pathway Academy and at Cuyamaca College 
events. His bright smile and energetic personality has become a daily part of the 
Pathway Academy office. Josh is known for his passion in theatre and the 
cinematic world.  

This is what his mentor, Fernando Lucero, has to say about Josh: 

“Joshua O'Neal has been such a wonderful student to work with. He comes in to 
our office almost daily to check in and bring a smile to everyone’s face. He goes 

above and beyond to achieve success in his courses, and always comes with 
positive energy to all of our Pathway Academy events. He has and continues to 

be such a pleasure to have in our program. I am honored to be Josh's mentor and 
happy that he is the Coyote of the month.” 
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